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HELLO EVERYONE!
WELCOME BACK TO OUR NEWSLETTER!

We wanted to update you all about the exciting work we have been
doing these past couple of months, and give you a heads-up about

our future developments.

The first big change some of you may not be aware of is our name change.
We recently changed our name from Lancashire Equalities Organisation

to Equalities and Justice North West. We wanted a name which
reflected our current aims and values, which are to broaden our scope
beyond Lancashire into more of the UK. There are injustices everyday
in the UK, and while we can’t get to them all, we can certainly do our

part to make the north-west a more inclusive space for everyone. 
Our strive for justice is at the heart of everything we do, and we wanted
to show the north-west that there is somewhere they can turn when they

need support, or assistance, or justice. 

This doesn’t mean we’ve forgotten about Lancashire - we’re still just as
committed to fighting the injustices in our local communities as we are

outside of them, and we hope you’re as excited about this new
development as we are!
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As part of our pre-employment support for
people seeking work, we are looking for

people wishing to get training and development.
People who are unemployed or economically

inactive should make contact with Zed.

Lancashire’s Changing Futures project is delivered exclusively
by social enterprises and community organisations. As Lancashire’s social
enterprise network, we are proud to lead this specialist partnership whose

work is transforming the lives of the most excluded and disadvantaged
people across Lancashire.

The Changing Futures project is focussed on supporting people
facing multiple and complex barriers to employment. All participants are

unemployed or economically inactive and are at high risk of social exclusion,
such as people from BAME communities, people with physical or

mental health problems and people with learning difficulties.



BLACK
HISTORY
MONTH
For the last 30 years nationwide, October has been a month of celebration and 
remembrance of Black history. At EJNW, we do our part to recognise the 
contributions of Black people within our communities and celebrate their 
achievements across the UK. This year, we launched a digital campaign to 

spread awareness of Black History Month across our platform.

We aim to promote diversity and inclusivity always, and Black History Month gives 
us the opportunity to support those in our communities who may be struggling 

against intolerance or discrimination, and to celebrate Black history in the UK.

Unfortunately, not all history should be celebrated. During our campaign, we’ve 
found some staples of English culture can be exclusionary, or even discriminatory, 
towards Black people. One of these is Morris dancing, which has been in practice 
in the UK for over five centuries. While many traditional aspects remain today, 
recent additions from the nineteenth century are looked back upon with shame, 
not pride. One of these additions was the blackface that some dancers wore, in a 
particularly unpleasant part of English history. Nowadays, Morris dancers prefer 

blue paint, but the origins of such a tradition shouldn’t be swept under the rug. 



It is likely the origins of the blackface in Morris dancing came from minstrelsy. This 
was the practice in the late nineteenth to early twentieth century of white dancers 
in the US wearing black face paint and performing comedic routines as 
stereotyped Black Americans. This spread to other cultures, leading to these 

racist depictions becoming a part of a tradition in the UK.

The UK has since moved on from this in Morris dancing, but it is not a thing of the 
past everywhere. Holland, one of the supposedly more progressive countries in 
Europe, has an annual festival where large crowds dress up as ‘Black Pete’, a 
caricature of St Nicholas with an afro, big red lips and gold hoop earrings. For 
years, there have been protests against this - and was only cancelled last year 
due to COVID-19. Despite various social justice groups labelling it racist, it is still 

wildly popular in Holland.

While blackface is generally a thing of the past with Morris dancing as a whole, 
there are some small groups where it still occurs, notably in the very local 
Britannia Coconut Dancers. ‘Nutters’ as they are sometimes referred to, have an 
annual Easter performance across Bacup in skirts and clogs. All of the members 
are in blackface. This has been a tradition in Bacup since 1857; the blackface has 
been explained as the legacy of the mining community, and the original blackface 
was actually coal. However, this is not proven, and the group is still regarded as 

controversial in Bacup.



“AT EJNW, WE ARE PROMOTING
A DIVERSE & INCLUSIVE COMMUNITY

WHERE EVERYONE CAN BE THE INDIVIDUAL
THAT THEY WANT TO BE WITHOUT

RACIAL DISCRIMINATION AND INJUSTICE”

EQUALITIESANDJUSTICE@GMAIL.COM | Z@LANCASHIREEQUALITIES.ORG.UK
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This conference will assess what the pandemic means for the social security 
system, how the system needs to adapt against the backdrop of the continued 
rollout of Universal Credit, and priorities for reducing unemployment and taking 

forward the Government’s Kickstart Scheme.

Taking place following the publication of Jobs and benefits: The COVID-19 
challenge, a joint report by the IfG and SSAC, this will be an opportunity to 
discuss priorities and next steps for learning from the pandemic and the future of 
the social security system in the context of the report’s findings, as well as other 

relevant developments such as the Government’s Plan for Jobs. 

This includes a keynote contribution from Dr Stephen Brien, Chair, Social Security 
Advisory Committee on key issues for the structure of financial support in the UK 

and meeting the ongoing challenge of the pandemic.

THE FUTURE OF
SOCIAL SECURITY

Westminster Social Policy Forum

MORNING, TUESDAY, 1ST FEBRUARY 2022

#WSPFEVENTS
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This conference will examine the key policy priorities for tackling drug addiction 
and substance misuse. It is timed as an opportunity to discuss the long-term 
strategy that the UK Government has committed to developing by the end of the 
year. Key stakeholders and policymakers will consider these issues in the context 
of the independent review into drug misuse and the subsequent Government 
response, looking at priorities for taking the Review’s recommendations forward 

and how they can inform the government strategy.

They will also discuss priorities for the strategy following the review and how best 
to improve society’s response to addiction, ensure access to quality prevention, 
treatment, and recovery support, and enable the swift recovery of services in the 

wake of the pandemic.

https://www.westminsterforumprojects.co.uk/book/Addiction-2022

TACKLING DRUG ADDICTION AND SUBSTANCE MISUSE

- ASSESSING THE UK GOVERNMENT’S STRATEGY, IMPLEMENTATION,

AND IMPROVING SERVICES

UPCOMING EVENTS:

WEDNESDAY 9TH FEBRUARY 2022



LANCASHIRE FA EQUALITY,
DIVERSITY & INCLUSION
ADVISORY BOARD
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We have announced an ambitious 12-month plan as a member
of the ‘Equality, Diversity and Inclusion’ football advisory board to shape 
football and improve and raise awareness for marginalized groups, disabilities and 
BAME as part of Lancashire FA. 

The new plan is the first of its kind and covers multiple key areas, demonstrating 
our commitment to ensuring that as part of the equality, diversity and inclusion 
strategy, disabled and marginalised people have the opportunity to engage and 
participate in football their way, from grassroots all the way to the elite end of the 
game. The plan comes under the umbrella of the broader equality, diversity and 
inclusion strategy, which is about creating a game for everyone. 

This will range from ensuring disabled people are represented when we showcase 
our football offerings, to ensuring that we proactively increase the promotion of 
disability football. This will include driving awareness of opportunities available for 
disabled players, coaches or administrators and will be about working to challenge 
stereotypes and change perceptions





                                                                               
Training On How to Make a TV Drama

This is for people who are:
deaf
disabled
learning disabled
autistic
neurodivergent

You will be part of the making of 
Ralph and Katie.

This TV series is about Katie and 
Ralph who were in The A Word.

The training will be online.

It is run by TripleC DANC with ITV 
Studios and BBC Drama.



It will start in January and run for 6 
months.

You will go behind the scenes and 
learn how a TV drama is made.

It is for people who are just starting 
to work in TV.

Or people who have skills from 
working in theatre and the arts.

Or people who have skills from 
volunteering in other places.

You must be over 18.



You will be sent things to watch and 
documents in easy read.

You will not have to do any jobs on 
the show as this is about learning how 
to make a TV drama.

You will have meetings every 2 weeks 
with people working on the show.

We will meet your access needs.

How to apply 

Please tell us:

Your name



Where you live

Your phone number

Your email address

Why you want to do this

The barriers to working in TV you 
have faced



Your skills and experience.

You may have got these from 
volunteering or other work.

You can apply in writing or send a 
short video or voice recording. 

Your video can be in English or British 
Sign Language. 

Please also send your CV.

Email your application to 
application.triplec@gmail.com with 
HETV as the subject by 
Monday 10 January. 



to all our members

stakeholders, volunteers, staff,

family & friends

Hoping that you all have

A wonderful time

We thank you for all your efforts

& help along the journey

We share together


